
For Immediate Release:                                                               Contact: Chandler Smith
February 25, 2014 






 
 202-224-6244          
Heller Opening Statement at Joint Veterans Hearing on the Legislative Presentation of the Disabled American Veterans 
(Washington, D.C.) – U.S. Senator Dean Heller (R-NV), member of the Senate Committee on Veterans’ Affairs, today delivered the following remarks during a hearing to receive the Disabled American Veterans 2014 legislative presentation. 

Remarks as prepared:

Thank you Commander Johnston for being here today and for your continued commitment to all Veterans.  The DAV has a strong history of serving the interests of our veterans, and I know all the members here are grateful for your continued partnership with Congress and the VA.

I would like to take a moment to acknowledge the veterans here who have flown in from my home state of Nevada for today’s hearing:  Bill Baumann, who is the DAV Department of Nevada Legislative Chairman; and John Hansen, the Nevada Department Commander.  Thanks for being here and thank you for your continued service.

Commander Johnston, I think we can all agree that there remains a lot to be improved upon when it comes to caring for America’s veterans, which is why the work that the DAV does as an advocacy group and resource for our Veterans is so important.

This is the second year I have been privileged to sit on the Senate Veterans’ Affairs Committee.  While that may not be as long a period of time compared to some other members here, it is clear that one issue continues to be a primary focus: the disability claims backlog at the VA.

The VA promised veterans that their claim would be completed in less than 125 days, yet more than 4,300 veterans in Las Vegas, Reno, and across Nevada have waited  longer than that.  In fact, Nevada has the longest wait time in the nation.  

That is why I have made it my top priority on this Committee to work to address this issue in a bipartisan manner.

The claims backlog is the greatest challenge facing the Department of Veterans Affairs today.

But this issue has been plaguing the VA for over two decades.  The reality is, we must update the process.  It is a 1945 system for a 21st century veteran.

The VA needs a claims process that is proactive rather than reactive.  One that can anticipate the needs of Veterans to keep a backlog from happening.

Some may want to point fingers and place blame, but at the end of the day, Congress, the VSOs, and the VA all have a part to play. 

For the past year, I worked with Senator Casey through our bipartisan VA Backlog Working Group to learn more about why the backlog exists and what can be done to fix it.  I’m also pleased that Senators Moran and Tester have joined us in this effort.

It has taken significant time and resources to dig into this issue, and shortly, I look forward to rolling out suggestions that we have developed with the help of DAV. 

Our nation owes it to Veterans to keep our promise to care for them and resolve this problem together. 

This is just one of many important issues that will be discussed today.  I appreciate DAV being here and look forward to the testimony.

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
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